Salisbury Liquor License Commission Minutes December 11, 2014 7:00PM



Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Chris Walsh, Charlie Flynn, Sean McCarthy, Mary Jo Griffin

Members Absent: Rhonda Cameron, Tyrone Rowe

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert

Motion to approve the minutes of November 13, 2014 by Sean McCarthy, seconded by Chris Walsh Voted 4-0-1(Griffin).

Mr. Gilbert called Mark Ianuccillo from Bucciarelli's Market to the podium.

Mr. Ianuccillo explained that he is the new manager of Bucciarelli's and that he has no prior experience with alcohol sales.

Mr. Gilbert stated he hadn't noticed any alcohol displayed. Mr. Ianuccillo explained it was in the cooler across from the work station.

Mr. Walsh asked about the manager's hours and Mr. lanuccillo responded that while he has spent nearly 90 hours a week in the transition he expects it to be 50-60.

Upon a motion made by Mary Jo Griffin and seconded by Chris Walsh it was VOTED unanimously to approve the Change of Manager – Bucciarelli's Meat Market.

Mr. Gilbert explained that the board needs to provide the ABCC with an estimated seasonal population for seasonal licenses. After speaking to the Police Chief, Mr. Gilbert recommended a Seasonal Population Estimate of 20000.

Upon a motion to set seasonal population at 20000 by Sean McCarthy, seconded by Mary Jo Griffin VOTED unanimously.

Mr. Gilbert received a request from Mike's Package Store for Sunday morning openings at 10:00 AM.

Upon a motion made by Chris Walsh and seconded by Sean McCarthy it was VOTED unanimously to approve Mike's Package Store for Sunday morning openings at 10:00 AM.

Public Hearings: None

Correspondence: None

Inspector's Reports: None

Old Business:

Antonio's Pub – Annual All-Alcohol Approved – awaiting liability insurance proof and Building Inspector/Fire Safety sign-off. Working with building Inspector and Board of Health

5 Yogi Convenience Store, Inc DBA Gulf Express, 5 Bridge Rd - New director, new stockholder, transfer of stock, change of manager - @ABCC - Approved

The next meeting will be January 8th, 2015.

Mary Jo Griffin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:08 PM and it was seconded Sean McCarthy. VOTE: Unanimous.

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy

